



PROJECT RAIL

मॉडल प्रश्न पत 2023

विषय : अंग्रेजी (ENGLISH) कक्षा : 10th

कक्षा – 10 की बोर्ड परीक्षा 2022–23 हेतु झारखण्ड अधिविद्य परिषद, राँची के पाठ्यक्रम पर पूर्णतः आधारित

संदेश !



उपायुक्त आदित्य रंजन

प्यारे बोर्ड परीक्षार्थियों,

परीक्षाओं में बेहतर प्रदर्शन एवं परीक्षा का भय पूरी तरह से समाप्त करने के लिए जिला प्रशासन ने प्रोजेक्ट RAIL और स्वस्थ शैक्षणिक माहौल के लिए प्रोजेक्ट IMPACT के माध्यम से तनावमुक्त एवं प्रसन्नतादायक गतिविधियों से पूरे वर्ष आपके विद्यालय में पठन—पाठन का कार्य पूरा करवाया है। हम सभी को ज्ञात है कि आगामी 20 मार्च 2023 से बोर्ड की परीक्षा आयोजित होगी। ऐसे समय में छात्र—छात्राएँ जितने अधिक प्रश्नों का अभ्यास करेंगे उनके लिए उतना ही लाभप्रद होगा। जिला प्रशासन एवं शिक्षकों के सहयोग से जैक बोर्ड के पैटर्न पर आधारित अत्यंत महत्वपूर्ण प्रश्नों के चार से पाँच मॉडल सेट कक्षा 10 हेतु (सभी महत्वपूर्ण विषयों के) आप सभी को उपलब्ध कराए जा रहे हैं। आप सभी से मॉडल सेट के प्रश्नों पर पूरी ईमानदारी से अभ्यास करने की आशा करता हूँ। ताकि बोर्ड परीक्षा में कोडरमा जिला पूर्व वर्ष की भाँति पूरे झारखण्ड में अव्वल आये एवं इस वर्ष शत—प्रतिशत बच्चे प्रथम श्रेणी से उतीर्ण हों।

जिला प्रशासन के सभी सदस्यों एवं सभी शिक्षकों के प्रति आभार व्यक्त करते हुए सभी बोर्ड परीक्षार्थियों के उज्ज्वल भविष्य की कामना करता हूँ।

> उपायुक्त, कोडरमा।

MODEL Set-1

Objective

1- Read the passage given below and choose the correct options to answer the question:-

Yoga is the ancient Indian system to keep a person fit in body and mind. It is basically a system of self-treatment. According to the yogic view. diseases, disorders and ailments are the result of some faulty ways of living, bad habits, lack of proper knowledge and unsuitable food. The diseased are thus the resultant state of a short or prolonged malfunctioning of the body system. Since the root cause of a disease lies in the mistakes of the individual. Its cure also lies in correcting the mistakes by the same individual. Hus yoga lies entirely on the effort of the patient to cure himself. The Yoga expert shows only the path and works no more than a counselor. The yogic practice of treatment comprises three steps namely proper diet, proper yogic practice and proper knowledge of things concerning the self.

oncerning the self.			
Q 1- What is the ancient India	in system to keep a person fit in body and mind?		
(a) Archery	(b) Morning Work		
(c) Yoga	(d) Chess		
Q 2- What is basically a system	n of self-treatment?		
(a) Medicines	(b) Plantation		
(c) Painting	(d) Yoga		
Q 3- What part does the yoga-	expert play on the cure of a patient?		
(a) Counsellor	(b) friend		
(c) Doctor	(d) Critic		
Q 4- Yoga relies entirely on th	e effort of the patient to		
(a) Spend money	(b) Cure Himself		
(c) Laugh	(d) Dance		
Q 5- Which word in the passage	ge means 'not working properly'?		
(a) Leek of Proper knowledge	(b) Unsuitable food		
(c) Mistakes of the individuals	(d) Malfunctioning		
Q 6- Importance of Yoga means			
(a) Bad health	(b) Good health		
(c) Good wealth	(d) Bad wealth		
Q 7- The Yogic practice of treatment comprised steps.			
(a) One	(b) Two		
(c) Three	(d) Four		
Q 8- The disease are thus the i	resultant state of a short or prolonged		
(a) functioning	(b) malfunctioning		

(c) process

(d) Non of these

II

Choose the correct options gives in the questions 9-14 and complete the letter given below

(To father for money)

Dear Papa

Koderma

Date

I am glad to 9 your letter. Our school 10 organising a historical four 11 the D.P. vacation. We will go to Agra and Delhi. Please allow me to 12 on this historical tour and send me Rs. 500

Please give my best regard to Mom. Waiting 13 your permission.

Loving son.

Xyz

Options:-

9-

(a) Receive

(b) Received

(c) Recieve

(d) Receiving

10-

(a) Was

(b) Were

(c) is

(d) are

11-

(a) on

(b) by

(c) during

(d) of

12-

(a) went

(b) gone

(c) going

(d) go

13-

(a) From

(b) For

(c) of

(d) by

14-

(a) Your

(b) Yours

(c) Your's

(d) There

$\overline{\mathbf{III}}$

Choose the correct options and answer the following questions:

15- It has been raining since	morning this sentence is in
(a) simple past	(b) simple present
(c) present continuous	(d) present perfect continuous
16- The passive voice of 'He	teaches me english' is
(a) I am taught English by h	im (b) I was taught English by him
(c) I am taught English by h	er (d) He is taught English by me
17- The passive voice of 'who	o made this house'
(a) By who is this house made	le (b) By whom was this house made
(c) Who has made this house	e (d) Whom was this house made
18- The children	in the park
(a) plays	(b) playing
(c) are playing	(d) was playing
19- Insert suitable model	
Q Work hard lest you	fail
(a) would	(b) may
(c) can	(d) should
20- Honesty the	best policy
(a) is	(b) are
(c) has	(d) was
21- I go to Delhi	tomorrow
(a) shall	(b) will
(c) have	(d) am
22- I Know the place	she lives
(a) who	(b) when
(c) where	(d) There
Read the passage given below and	choose the correct options to answer the question:-
"God" he wrote, "if you do	n't help me, my family and I will go hungry this year. I
need a hundred pesos in order	to sow my field again and to live until the crop comes,
because the hailstorm"	
He wrote "To God" on the	envelope, put the letter inside and, still troubled, went to
town.	
Q 23- Lencho wrote the lette	r to
(a) Friend	(b) Postman
(c) God	(d) Postmaster
24- How much money did Le	encho ask for
(a) Hundred rupees	(b) Hundred pesos
(c) Hundred coins	(d) Hundred Dollar
25- Lencho's crops were des	troyed from
(a) Rain	(b) Locust
(c) Hailstoms	(d) Elephants

V Choose the correct options:-

26- Who is the author of 'A Letter to God'?				
(a) G. L. Fuentes	(b) Ogden Nash			
(c) Ruskin Bond	(d) William Black			
27- Nelson Mandela was the	president of			
(a) South Africa	(b) South America			
(c) Canada	(d) North America			
20 Who wow the two best fr	ion 49			
28- Who were the two best fr				
(a) Peggy & Maddie	(b) Wanda & Peggy			
(c) Wanda & Maddie	(d) Willie & Wanda			
29- The name of the otter wa				
(a) Mijbil (c) Mole	(b) Miky (d) Mijibul			
30- What did valli wish?	(u) Mijibui			
(a) Bus Ride	(b) Truck ride			
(c) Car ride 31- What did the dragon cry	(d) Cycle Ride			
(a) A new house	(b) For a new Car			
(c) For a nice safe Cage	(d) Non of these			
32- The sweet Bread is know				
(a) BOI	(b) cake			
(c) Bolihans	(d) None			
	e aeroplane that the pilot was flying?			
(a) Airbus	(b) Boeing			
(c) Dakota	(d) Flight			
	icine that could make his body			
(a) Big	(b) small			
(c) Invisible	(d) visible			
35- What was Horace Danby				
(a) Books	(b) locks			
(c) Robery	(d) Drugs			
36- What did Max have in his hand?				
(a) A Report	(b) A knife			
(c) A Pistol	(d) A Gun			
37- How much money did Bis	` '			
(a) 2000	(b) 5000			
(c) 10,000	(d) 20,000			
38- Whom was Matilda mari				
Ju- vyhum was mamua mamuu w:				

(a) A Clerk

(b) A minister

(c) An Officer

- (d) A Police
- 39- What is Hari Singh a "fairly successful hand" at?

(a) Wrestling

(b) Stealing

(c) deceiving

- (d) Playing
- 40- Who gave himself a false name 'Bill'?

(a) The narrator

(b) Oliver Lutkins

(c) Fritz

(d) Gustaff

MODEL Set No −2

Subject - English OBJECTIVE

FM-40

Class :- 10

I. Read the Passage given below and answer the question that follow:-

The water of the river Yamuna in Delhi. has become useless. The water of their river is most polluted and has received E grade in the term of quality. This is the lowest grade which indicates the severity of pollution in th water. some fifty years ago the Yamuna was clear and clean.

Many water plants such as weeds, algae and shrubs grew in the water or along the banks of the river. These plants were the main source of food for aquatic creatures. A number of water birds could be seen along the river. With the onset of winter thousand of migratory birds would come here to feed in the Yamuna water. Sadly these water species and birds have vanishes or died. What one finds now are red worms called chironomods which live in the most unhygienic and polluted water.

Question:-

 $[8 \times 1 = 8]$

- 1. The water of the river Yamuna in Delhi has become......
 - a. pure

b. useless

c. cold

d. hot

- 2. Why did the birds migrate to the Yamuna water during winter seasons?
 - a. to feed in the Yamuna water
 - b. to swim in the Yamuna water
 - c. to enjoy in the Yamuna water
 - d. none of these.
- 3. Some fifty years ago the Yamuna was
 - a. Black

b. Drv

c. Polluted

- d. Clean and clean.
- 4. What grade has been given to the water of Yamuna in terms quality?
 - a. B grade

b. F grade

II.

III.

d. A grade.
er in large number?
b. Boats
d. Building
b. Fish
d. Plants
od for the aquatic creatures?
b. algae
d. all of these
s "disappeared?
b. onset
d. unhygienic
on 9-14 and complete the letter. $[6 \times 1 = 6]$
of forty five mintes every Saturday we cannot
ause many books are not available in the
(12) you to add some more books to
.(13) to you.
b. the headmaster
d. The headmaster
b. school hall
d. school library.
b. request
d. state.
b. thanks you
d. thankful.
b. yours obediently
d. yours obedient
wing question:-[8 X 1= 8]

15. Water at 100°C. a. boiling b. boils c. boiled d. none 16. Choose the correct passive voice:-. I know him. a. He has been known b. He is known to me c. He have been know d. He is know me. 17. The passive voice of "someone stole my book "is – a. my book is stolen by someone b. my book was stolen by someone c. my book was stolen. d. Someone has stolen my book. 18. Look the sun a. rises b. rose c. is rising d. had been rising 19. She sings a song This sentence is in b. simple present a. Simple past d. simple future. c. present perfect 20. I reading now. b. is a. was d. are c. am 21. He does not know to drive a car. a. who b. How c. What d. Which. 22. The model verb in "smoking cause cancer" is – a. Could b. may d. might. c. can

IV. Read the Passage given below and choose the correct options to answer the question:-

Coorgi homes have a tradition of hospitality, and they are more than willing to re count numerous tables of valour related to their sons and fathers. coorg regiment is one of the most decorated in the Indian Army, and the first chief of Indian Army, General Cariappa was a corgi. Even now kodavus are the only people in Indian permitted to carry fire arms without a licence.

[3 X 1 = 3]

- 23. What is the one dominant quality of corgi people?
 - a. tradition of love
 - b. tradition of hospitality
 - c. tradition of hate
 - d. none of these.

24. Who are permitted to carry fire arn	ns without a licence in India?		
a. Tamils	b. kodavus		
c. Bengalis	d. All of these		
25. Who was General Cariappa?			
a. First india navy chief			
b. First Indian Air force chief			
c. First indian Army chief			
d. None of these			
V. Choose the correct option and answer the follows	ing question:-		
26. According to Anne who are the most			
a. students	b. parents		
c. teacher	d. boys.		
27. What was the name of the place Wand			
a. Oliver street	b. Baggins Heights		
c. Oliver Height	d. Hill Top.		
28. In the story "The Black Aeroplane" the	-		
going from.			
a. England to France	b. France to England		
c. France to New York	d. England to Paris.		
29. The postmaster was impressed with.	8		
a. Postmaster's devotion	b. Clerk's work		
c. Lencho's faith in God			
d. His employees devotion.			
- '	0. When did the inauguration celebration ceremony of		
South Africa's first democratic Govt.	•		
a. Tenth July	b. Tenth March		
c. Tenth May	d. Tenth February.		
31. What does the speaker ask Amanda n	· ·		
a. Wash it	b. bite it		
c. hurt it	d. none of these.		
32. In Goa a baker is known as			
a. baker	b. kabai		
c. pader	d. bolihans.		
-	ips of tea are drunk everyday throughout		
the world?			
a. 100 Crore	b. 80 thousand		
c. 80 Crore	d. 90 Lakhs.		
34. Griffin swallowed certain rare drugs	and his body became		
as a sheet of glass.	·		
a. shining	b. thin		
c. transparent	d. thick.		
35. What was the name of the shop above	e which Anil lived?		
a. Jamun sweet shop	b. Laddu sweet shop		

c. Jumna sweet shop d. Yamuna sweet shop. 36. What did Mrs. Pumphrey think her dog is suffering from? b. malnutrition a. Fever c. stomach pain d. footsore. 37. Who is Fowler? a. secret agent b. spy d. a young writer. c. waiter 38. Horance Danby was found of a. watching movies b. listening to music c. going to public parks d. reading rare and expensive books 39. What was the actual cost of Ame forester's necklace? a. Five thousand Francs b. Ten thousand Francs c. Five thousand francs d. One hundred francs. 40. What did the Tehsildar sahib ask Ramlal to do? a. have a dinner with him b. drop him to the city c. send him daughter to school d. none of these. **MODEL QUESTIION PAPER – 3 FM-40**

Subject - English
Objective type Question:-

I. Read the passage given below and choose the correct option to answer the question:-

Japan is R country of islands which are connected to each other. It is famous for industries. In a short span of time it established various types of industries. Their technology is advanced. Their electronic goods are used all over world.

(1x30=30)

People of Japan are very healthy conscious. They like to take organic grains and balanced diet. They are very laborious and hard working. They don't waste their precious time. They likes to help each other.

Japanese have a lot interest in computer games. They have developed games like Pokémon, contra which are favorite among Indian children too.

Japan is also called, 'The land of Rising sun' because it is the eastern country on the globe. The rays of the sun fall first on Japan and latter on other parts of the world.

1.	Japan is a country of		
	a. flowers	b. island	
	c. mountains	d. forests	
2.	Why is Japan famous for?		
	a. fish	b. island	
	c. industries	d. silk	
3.	People of Japan are very	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	

	a. rich	b. poor
	c. brilliant	d. health conscious
4.	They don't waste their	•••••
	a. precious time	b. money
	c. wealth	d. food
5.	How is their technology?	
	a. weak	b. advanced
	c. developing	d. strong
6.	Japanese have a lot of interest in	
	a. sports	b. computer games
	c. industries	d. agriculture
7.	The rays of the sun fall first on	
	a. Nepal	b. Britain
	c. Japan	d. India
8.	Choose the synonym for 'well-know' fro	om the passage.
	a. famous	b. good
	c. interest	d. laborious

I. Choose the correct option given in the question 9-14 and complete the letter given below.

	Ranchi
	Feb 09, 2023
(9) Naresh,	
Thanks a lot for inviting me	(10) your birthday
party on Sunday next week I wish (11) many hap	py returns of the day.
Let all the happiness pour in your life(12) a g	grand celebration with
your family and friends.	
I(13) not be able to attend the	birthday party. I have
to appear in the NDA examination on the same day. I	(14) personally
come next month to you to wish you a happy birthday	
pay my sincere regards to uncle and aunt.	

Yours with love Sameer

9.	a. Respected	b. Dear
	c. Friend	d. Sincere
10.	a. in	b. upon
	c. On	d. at
11.	a. You	b. my
	c. our	d. for
12.	a. Had	b. Has
	c. Get	d. Have

13. a. Can

	c. Am	d. May
	14. a. Had	b. have
	c. Shall	d. does
II.	Choose the correct option and answer the follow	3 1
	15. Rohan has written a letter. This sent	ence is in:-
	a. simple present	b. simple past
	c. simple future	d. present perfect
	16. The passive voice of the sentence 'He	broke the chair' is:-
	a. The chair is broken by him.	
	b. The chair was broken by him.	
	c. The chair will broken by him.	
	d. None of these.	
	17. The passive voice of 'who teacher Ra	ani?
	a. By whom is Rani taught?	
	b. By who is Rani tanght	
	c. By whom Rani taught	
	d. None of these.	
	18. I your letter yesterday	
	a. will receive	b. receive
	c. received	d. is receiving
	19. The sun in the east	
	a. rose	b. rises
	c. will rise	d. has rises
	20. The enema show when I	I reached the hall.
	a. starting	b. will start
	c. had starting	d. start
	21. We love our country.	
	a. can	b. may
	c. ought to	d. might
	22. I know the boy came her	·
	a. when	b. whom
	c. how	d. whom
III.	Read the passage given below and choose the con	-
		ood in Goa, the baker used to be our friend
		at least twice a day once, when he sat out in the
		regain when he returned after emptying his huge
		woke us up from sleep and we ran to meet and
	greet him.	
	23. Who used to be our friend, companion	n and friend?
		o. the teacher
		l. none of these
	24. The baker used to came at teast	

b. Should

	a. day	b. thrice
	c. twice	d. four times
	25. The o	f his bamboo woke is up from sleep.
	a. music	b. noise
	c. jingling thud	d. None of these
IV.	Choose the correct option and an	nswer the following question:-
		walk to freedom "is alan
	a. biography	b. rut biography
	c. story	d. easy
	27. Name the poet of the poer	
	a. Robert frost	b. Walt Whitman
	c. Wordsworth	d. Joyce Kilmer
	28. What did Anne name her	
	a. Anne	b. Cathy
	c. Kitty	d. Kitten
	29. In which room Wanda use	ed to sit?
	a. Room No - 12	b. Room No - 13
	c. Room No - 14	d. Kitten
	30. The lesson "His First fligh	t" is about a
	a. pilot	b. seagull
	c. parrot	d. pigeon
	31. How much money did Lend	cho ark for?
	a. 100 Pesos	b. 1000 Pesos
	c. 10 Pesos	d. 500 Pesos
	32. Who is talking to Amanda	?
	a. her father	b. her mother
	c. her sister	d. her teacher
	33. What did the children long	for in the lesson "A Baker from Goa"?
	a. Loaves	b. Bread Bangle
	c. Banana bread	d. All of these.
	34. Coorg is situated in	•••••
	a. Punjab	b. Kerala
	c. Karnataka	d. Goa
	35. Whose house did griffin set of	n fire?
	a. the landlord	b. the clergyman
	c. Mrs. Hall	d. the shopkeeper.
	36. How much money did Hari sin	ngh steal?
	a. 500	b. 600
	c. 700	d. 800
	37. Mrs. pumphrey was a very	lady.
	a. miser	b. poor
	c. cruel	d. rich
	38. Matilda was born into a family	y of
	a. clerks	b. scientists
	c. engineers	d. doctor.

39. Bholi was the daughter of Ramlal.

	a. first	b. second	
	c. third	d. fourth	
40.	Why did Horace rob a safe every year		
	a. to live in style	b. to live comforta	ble
	c. to buy rare and expensive bo d. None of these.	JUKS.	
	at 1 tolle of theset	Model Set -4	
	Subject:- F	nglish (Objective Q	nuestion)
	Subject E	ngnsh (Objective Q	Time:- 1 Hour 30 Minutes
		Class-	
Gene	ral Instruction:	Clubs	
•	Each Question Carries 1 Mark.		
•	Four options are given		
•	All question are compulsory		
I.	Real the passage given below and	chasse the correct	ontions to answer the questions.
1.			. Keep your body fit and strong by
	-		r habits and suitable entertainment.
			king harms the body and clouds the
			f health and efficiency. Above all,
			ssession. Be truthful in all things,
		_	r opponents, kind and helpful to all
			to have the courage to stand up for
	what is good, pure and noble.)	o have the courage to stand up for
1	What does success depend on?		
	(a) Friends (b) Relatives	(c) Good health	(d) Good Dress
2.	We can keep our body fit and stre		(u) 3000 D1055
	(a) Being clean	(b) inhaling	g fresh air
	(c) following regular habits	· ·	All of these
3.	What harms the body and clouds		01 4
	(a) Exercise (b) Smoking	(c) Money	(d) Good habits
4.	What is the deadly enemy of heal	•	(0) 2002
	(a) Possession (b) Opponents	(c) Suffering	(d) Drink
5.	Your Character is a		
	(a) Precious	(b) Deadly	
	(c) Regular	(d) Suitable	
6.	A Word from the passage which	` '	ı' is-?
		3	

(a) Being clean (b) following	(c) inhaling (d) smoking	
7. Smoking harms the body and	••••••	
(a) Smoking (b) Clouds the b	rain (c) Drink (d) Regular	
8. It is the deadly enemy of	?	
(a) Health and efficiency		
(b) Kind and helpful		
(c) Regular and suitable		
(d) None of these		
II. Choose the correct options given in the	ne questions 9-13 and complete the letter given below.	
	Ranchi	
	Date	
Dear Mother,		
<u> </u>	pe everybody(09) doing fine. I am regular	
	he hostel(10) Guide me in(11)	
	on room. We all sit and play indoor games there. Every	
Saturday we have a film show	(13) the hostel compound.	
0 (-)		
9. (a) are	(b) is	
(c) were	(d) have	
10.(a) he	(b) she	
(b)They	(d) none of these	
11.(a) our	(b) my	
(c) their	(d) his	
12.(a) has	(b) had	
(c) have	(d) are	
13.(a) on (c) for	(b) from (d) in	
III. Choose the correct option and answe		
14. The earth moves around the sun		
(a) Simple present	(b) Past perfect	
(c) present perfect	(d) present continuous	
15. The passive, voice of 'They are pla	· · · -	
	(b) cricket is being played by them	
(c) cricket is played by they	(d) None of these	
16. The passive voice of "Who opened		
-	(b) By whom is he window opened	
	ned (d) By who was the window opened	

17. Look! Shethe televi	sion.	
(a) watch	(b) is watching	
(c) are watching	(d) watching	
18.The model verb in "He told me that	nt he Do the work".	
(a) Should	(b) ought to	
(c) need	(d) could	
19.Two plus two Four.		
(a) was	(b) is	
(c) am	(d) has	
20.My grandfatherat 85.		
(a) dies	(b) died	
(c) had died	(d) has died	
21. She said to me, "Thanks you"		
(a) She thanked me	(b) She thanks me.	
(c) She will thanks me.	(d) She is thanking me.	
22I talk to the manag	er?	
(a) Might	(b) May	
(c) Could	(d) Shall	
IV. Read the passage given below and	choose the correct options to answer the question:-	
"Tea was first drunk in ch	ina" Rajvir added "as far back as 2700 B.C. in fact	
words such as tea, 'chai' and 'chi	ni' are from Chinese. Tea came to Europe only in the	
sixteen century and was drunk mor	re as medicine than as beverage"	
23. When was tea first drunk china?		
(a) 3700 B.C	(b) 1600 A.D	
(c) 2700 B.C	(d) 3300 A.D	
24. When did tea come to Europe?		
(a) Sixth Century	(b) Eighteenth Century	
(c) Fifteenth Century	(d) Sixteenth Century	
25. Who managed the Dhekiabari Tea	Garden?	
(a) Pranjol's uncle	(b) Pranjol's Father	
(c) Rajvir's Father	(d) None of these	
26. Who is the author of "The from As	ssam"	
(a) Arup Kumar Dutta	(b) Lokesh Abrol	
(c) Lrcio Rodrigues	(d) None of the above	
V. Choose the correct option and answ	er the following question:-	

27. What was the seagull arraid of?	
(a) Running	(b) Swimming
(c) Flying	(d) None of the above
28. What risk did the pilot take?	
(a) Flying back to Paris	
(b) missing the breakfast he desired	
(c) he took no risk	
(d) flying his old Dakota straight into	o the storm
29. What did Lencho think of the post of	ffice, employees?
(a) bunch of crooks	(b) rude
(c) unhelpful	(d) proud
30. Where did the inauguration ceremon	ny take place?
(a) Rock Stone amphitheater	(b) sandstone amphitheater
(c) Glass stone amphitheater	(d) None of the above.
31. Why does Amanda's mother refrain	her from eating chocolates?
(a) Because she has cavities	
(b) Because she has ache	
(c) Because they are expensive	
(d) Because they are too sweet	
32. Where are the monthly bill recorded	l by the baker?
(a) In a note book	(b) on the wall
(c) On a wooden board	(d) None of these
33. What was the topic of the essay writt	ten by Anne?
(a) My Diary	(b) A Chatterbox
(c) A letter box	(d) None of these
34. Who were following the muddy foot	prints?
(a) The landlord	(b) Two girls
(c) Mr and Mrs Hall	(d) Two boys
35. How old was Anil?	
(a) 20 Years	(b) 21 Years
(c) 22 Years	(d) 25 Years.
36. Who is Hodgkin?	
(a) Dog owner	(b) Gardener
(c) Dog	(d) Veterinary Surgeon

37. How according to Ausable did max enter?

(a) A passkey

(b) Balcony

(c) Window

(d) None of these

38. What did everyone think about Horace Danby?

(a) Good

(b) Honest

(c) Both of these

(d) None of these

39. Who is the writer of the lesson "The Necklace"?

(a) Robert W. Peterson

(b) Guy De Maupassant

(c) Sinclair Lewis

(d) K.A Abbas

40. Why did Bholi's parents accept? Bishamber's marriage proposal?

(a) he has a big shop

(b) he has a house

(c) he has a good bank balance

(d) all of he above

Model Question - 1

Class-X

Subject-English

Reading

Q 1- Read the passage given below and answer any five question: - 2x5=10

The Mohwa is one of the most important of Indian forest trees, not for its timber but for its delicious flowers. To the people of Central India it provides the most important article of food as the flowers can be stored almost indefinitely.

The Mohwa tree has large thick grey bark. Most of the leaves fall from February to April and during that time the scented flowers, appear in close bushes of a dozen or so. It is at night that the tree blooms and at down each short lived flower falls to the ground. A couple of Months after the flowering period, the fruit opens. They are fleshy green berries. They are quite large and contain from are to four sling brown seeds.

The gathering of the edible Mohwa flowers is an important business to the country people. Below the tree the ground is cleared and swept and at down blooms are collected and allowed to dry out on the earth. The flowers taste something like pressed figs, sugar pudding and other sweetmeats are made from them. All parts of the fruits, both ripe and unripe are used. A thick oil is extracted from the Kernels. It being yellowish, gives it the name of "Butter Tree. The Oil is used for cooking, making soap and candles.

- Q 1- Why is Mohwa one of the most important of Indian forest trees?
- Q 2- How to do fruits of Mohwa look? How many seeds does each fruit have?
- Q 3- What delicacy is made of the flower?
- Q 4- What is the other name of Mohwa?
- O 5- What of Mohwa is collected to dry out?
- Q 6- Find words from the passage which means same of following:-

- (i) gives
- (ii) takes out.
- Q 7- Complete the following:-
 - (i) The Mohwa tree has a large thick-----
 - (ii) The flowers taste something like-----

II Writing :- 5x2=10

Attempt any two in about 80-100 words. (Question 10 is compulsory)

- Q 8- Write a letter to your mother describing her about the preparation of the board examination.
- Q 9- Write a letter to the postmaster complaining against the postman who does not deliver your letters properly.
 - Q 10- Write a paragraph on Discipline OR My best/Friend:-

III Grammer :-

- Q 11- Fill in the blanks with suitable Models:- 1x3=03 (could, may, must)
- (a) Students----- answer all the questions.
- (b) It----rain today
- (c) He---- run faster than any one ten years ago
- 12- Transform the following sentence as directed: 1x3=03
- (a) Ram is too week to run fast. (Remove 'too')
- (b) Who can control the wind. (into Assertive)
- (c) He Said to me "Please switch on the fan" (into indirect)

IV. Liferature

13- Read the extract given below and answer the question that follow:- 1x3=03
Belinda lived in a little white house, with a little black kitten and a little grey mouse,

And a little yellow dog and a little red wagon.

And a realio, trulio, little pet dragon

- Q (a) Name of the poem
 - (b) Name of the poet
 - (c) Where did Belinda live?
- (d) Ram is too week to run fast. (Remove 'too')
- (e) Who can control the wind. (into Assertive)
- (f) He Said to me "Please switch on the fan" (into indirect)

V. Attempt any two:- 3x2=06

(Word Limit- 40-50 words)

14- Who was Lencho? Why did Lencho Write a letter to God?

- 15- Where is Coorg? What the main cops of Coorg?
- 16- Where in the class room does Wanda sit and why?
- 17- Where did Belinda live? Who else lived with her?

VI. Attempt any One: - 5x1=05

(Word Limit- 80-100 words)

- 18- Who was Griffin? What kind of a man was he?
- 19- Why Was Bholi's father worried about her?

MODEL QUESTION PAPER – 2

Subject - English Subjective Type:-

FM-40

Class: - 10

 $[2 \times 5 = 10]$

V. Read the Passage given below and answer the question that follow:-Any five only:-

Most of the girls belonging to poor families do not go to schools in rural areas. When asked their parents would say that they want their daughters to be educated. They stay at homes because their parents believe that the kind of education is not appropriate for their daughters, or because they feel the risks are too great. Those risks are real. Girls are sexually harassed sometimes by their fellow students or teachers or by strangers as they walk down to school. These pressures are central to low enrolment are retention of girls. Poverty also plays its part. If their clothes are torn, girls from poor families will stay at home. In such cases they are forced by the demands of modesty and propriety.

Question :-

- 1. Most of the girls from which area do not go to school?
- 2. Why do girls not go to school in rural areas regularly?
- 3. What causes harassment to the school going girls?
- 4. What role does poverty play in the education of girls? Complete the following:-
- 5. I. These pressure are central
 - II. In such cases they are forced......
- 6. Make a meaning Sentence with the words.-
 - I. Poverty

II. education

7. Find out the antonym of "rich" from the given passage.

II. Writing

Attempt any two in about 80 -100 words :- [5 X 2 = 10]

- Q. No- 10 is Compulsory.
- 8. Write a letter to your younger brother advising him to study hard and avoid bad company.
- 9. Write an application to the Head Master asking him to provide computer learning facility in your school.

10. Write a paragraph on "Your aim in life.

III Grammar $[1 \times 3 = 3]$

11. Fill in the blanks with suitable modals given below:-

(May,could,must)

- 1. My father drive when he was ten.
- 2. the king live long.
- 3. We not drive fast.
- 12. Transform the following sentences as directed: $[1 \times 3 = 3]$
 - a. Ram is too fat to run.(Remove too)
 - b. She said, "I am going to Ranchi" (into indirect speech)
 - c. Taking a gun, he killed a lion. (into compound sentence)

Literature:-

13. Read the extract given below and answer the question that follow:- [1X3= 3]

I think I could turn and live with animals

They are so placid and self contained,

I stand and look at them long and long.

- a. Name the poem from where these lines have been taken.
- b. What does the poet want to turn into?
- c. Write the poet of this poem.
- V. Attempt any two:- [2X 3 = 6]
- 14. What did Lencho have faith in? what did he do?
- 15. Why does Anne want to keep a diary?
- 16. How did Mijbil spend most of his time?
- 17. Why did the seagull afraid to fly?

Attempt any two:- [5X 1 = 5]

- 18. Write the character sketch of Anil.
- 19. How did Mr. Herriot cure Tricki's illness?

MODEL QUESTIION PAPER -3

Subject - English Subjective Type:-

FM-40 Class :- 10TH

Section – A (Reading)

VI. Read the Passage carefully and answer any five of the following question:-

10

Mass coping in the examination has reduced education to a joke The lengthy courses of study and the system of annual examination are the root course of it. How is it possible for any human being to express honestly within three hours, all the that he has learnt in full one year? Naturally, student are copy other from some source in the examination hall. The result of a student should be determined by his performance round the year. The class teacher should be entrusted with the different marks. He will have to rise above pretty worldly consideration and must be brave, impartial. His role in connection is very significant.

- 1. What has made education a joke?
- 2. What are the course of mass copying?
- 3. How should he result of a student be determined?
- 4. According to the passage What question are required of a teacher?
- 5. Complete the sentence:-
 - 1. How is it possible for human being.
 - 2. Mass copying in the examination
- 6. Make a meaningful sentence with the word "performance".
- 7. Give a suitable little for the passage.

Section – B (Writing & grammar)

II. Attempt any two in about 80 - 100 words.

No. 10 is compulsory [$5 \times 2 = 10$]

- 8. Write a letter to your younger brother advising him to study hard and avoid bad company.
- 9. Write a letter to the chairman Municipal Corporation, Ranchi about the insanitary conditions of your locality.
- 10. Write a paragraph on Importance of Games and sport.
- III. Grammar
 - 11. Fill in the blanks With suitable model given in

brackets:- [1 X 3 = 3]

(Can, must, ought to)

- a. We obey our elders.
- b. I swim across the river.
- c. We pay our taxes.
- 12. Transform the following sentences as directed:-

[1 X 3 = 3]

a. She is too weak to walk. (Remove 'too')

- b. Who is not afraid of death. (into assertive)
- c. Rani said to me, "please help me". (into Indirect speech)
- IV. Literature:-
 - 13. Read the extract given below and answer the question that follow:-

All right the roots work

to disengage themselves from the cracks

in the veranda floor

- a. Name the poem from where this extract has been taken.
- b. Who has written these lines?
- c. Why do the roots works?.
- V. Attempt any two:- (word limit 4050 words) $(3 \times 2 = 6)$
 - 14. Which twin obligation does everyone have in life.
 - 15. Who won the drawing unrest? What had the winner drawn?
 - 16. How is bread an important part of guan life?
 - 17. What was villa's deepest depire? How did she fulfill it?
- VI. Attempt any one :- [word limit 80 100 words] $(5 \times 1 = 5)$
 - 18. Write a character sketch of Bholi.
 - 19. Why wad Matilda unhappy?

Model Set -4

Subject:- English

Full Marks-40 Class- 10TH

(I. Reading)

I. Read the passage given below and answer any fine question:-

The joint family system has undergone a drastic change in India. There are number of factors which are leading to the disintegration. Opportunities for employment outside agriculture and specially in the urban area are increasing as a result of which the young man from the rural areas have been shifting to these places. Many young persons in the urban areas are also moving out for their parent's places to seek opening in other parts of the country or even outside India. The property disputes and the sour selections between the mother-in- law and daughter-in-law have forced many persons to opt for an independent living. As a result of disintegration of joint families, the aged have lost the traditional sources of economic and social support which was easily available to them in joint families.

- 1. What changes do you see in the joint families in India?
- 2. Why are the young men from villages shifting to towns or cities?
- 3. What type of disputes are common in joint families?
- 4. Who suffers the most due to the disintegration of joint families?
- 5. What loss have they suffered?
- 6. Which word in the passage means "extreme"
- 7. Who suffers the most due to the disintegration of joint families?

(II. Writing)

II. Attempt any two in about 80-100 words (Question 10 is compulsory)

- 8. Write a letter to your uncle thanking him for a nice birthday gift.
- 9. Write a letter to the Editor of the leading newspaper about the frequent breakdown of electricity in your area.
- 10. Write a paragraph on "work is worship"

(III . Grammar)

- 11. Fill in the blanks with suitable modals given below:- (can, must, may)
 - a) Parents.....look after their children.
 - b)God have mercy on you.
 - c) Any one..... Make mistakes.
- 12. Transform the following sentences as directed.
 - a) She was too tired to play. (Remove too)
 - b) I shall always remember you (into Negative)
 - c) The teacher said, "The earth is round" (Into indirect speech)

(IV. Literature)

13. Read the extract given below and answer the questions that follow:-

He hears the last voice at night

The patrolling cars

And stars with his brilliant eyes

At the brilliant stars

- a) Whose sound does 'he' listen to and why?
- b) How do his eyes look like?
- c) Name the poem from where these lines have been taken.

Or * who has written these lives?

V. Attempt any two (word limit:40-50 Words)

- 14. Is Amanda an orphan? Why does she say so?
- 15. Why did the poet want to turn and live with animals?
- 16. Why was Mr. Keesing annoyed with Anne? What did he ask her to do?
- 17. Where were Pranjol and Rajvir going by train? How was the scenery outside the train?

VI. Attempt any One (word limit:80-100 Words)

- 18. Write a character sketch of the thief or Hari Singh?
- 19. Give a Character sketch of Ausable?